AMCP WG-M/1 WP54


VDL Mode 3 review


The working group reviewed 3 papers, which included a substantial number of comments. These comments were regrouped such that an Amendment Proposal was created which contained those changes that were considered as substantive and the category was classified as “BUG”. There were 18 of the BUG category were individually reviewed and approved. Each of the requested changes has an identified method of validation for that proposed changed. The reset of the comments were reviewed but considered as “EDITORIAL”. These EDITORIAL category items are presented in 2 separate Amendment Proposals all of which were agreed to by the working group. 


The working group reviewed the Bit Ordering Amendment Proposal. This proposal was classified as "CRITICAL". It was agreed that this was CRITICAL. Further the group agreed that the recommended change was appropriate and the method of validation was by Integration Testing.


The working group reviewed the Toggle Bit Ordering Amendment Proposal. This proposal was classified as "CRITICAL". Further the group agreed that the recommended change was appropriate and the method of validation was by Simulation and Integration Testing.


The working group reviewed the ATN Frame mode Amendment Proposal. This proposal was classified as "REGISTRATION".  The requirement for this registration was generated by the ATNP for compatibility with the new generic Frame Mode interface. The group agreed to modify the VDL Mode 3 documentation to register the ATN  Frame Mode SNDCF


The working group opened up a new Amendment Proposal to address the ATNP request to use the LREF documented in the ICAO Doc 9705 for purposes of certification. This would require the AMCP VDL Mode 3 to reference the generic LREF in ICAO Doc 9705 and remove the current definition of the customized LREF documented in the VDL Mode 3 Technical Manual. The proposal of the LREF definition for incorporation is not sufficient yet to be referenced by the VDL Mode 3 Technical Manual.


The working group also considered that the VDL Mode 3 Validation Plan, Attachment I to the report of Working Group D’s meeting in Jan 2000, should be kept up to date with the incorporation of each of the Amendment Proposals. Further, this document should be renamed to the “VDL Mode 3 Cross Reference Matrix” to be more descriptive of its purpose.


The working Group developed responses to each of the ATNP communiques. The first response agreed to consider the information provided by the ATNP on security Services with further work on the definition VDL Mode 3 authentication services. The second response on review of priority services proposed for VDL Mode 3 indicates that the VDL Mode 3 has 2 sets of priorities depending on whether the ISO 8208 or Frame Mode services are being used. The response shows the correct mapping of priority services for both types of attachments. The third response is on the SNDCF for Frame Mode. A series of comments on the generic frame mode SNDCF that is being developed by the ATNP are being communicated back to the ATNP for consideration by that group.

